

THE FIRST MID-TERM TEST 1 – GRADE 6

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress.

1. A. fantasy B. adventure C. mystery D. author
2. A. performance B. literature C. village D. hometown

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation.

3. A. talks B. attics C. lamps D. rulers
4. A. kind B. nice C. kichen D. rice

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

5. Phong enjoys to play chess with his friends when he isn't busy.
A. to play B. with C. when D. isn't
6. Let's putting the table between the two chairs, on the left of the bookshelf.
A. putting B. between C. chairs D. on

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

7. Minh _____ to the bookshop now. He _____ to buy a dictionary.
A. is going/ wants B. goes/ wants C. is going/ is wanting D. go/ want
8. These students are _____. They always prepare their lessons before school.
A. funny B. friendly C. hard-working D. caring
9. There _____ any milk in the fridge. We need to buy some.
A. is B. isn't C. are D. aren't
10. _____ does she look like? – She's quite tall with long blonde hair.
A. How B. How much C. What D. What color
11. Eating _____ salt is not good for your health.
A. many B. too much C. too many D. lots
12. _____ books in your free time?
A. Do you read B. Are you read C. Are you reading D. Do you reading
13. Mr. Parker is my teacher and _____ son is _____ friend.
A. my / son B. his/ my C. he/ my D. his/ mine
14. The students in this school often _____ English lessons with English-speaking teachers.
A. study B. do C. have D. learn
15. In the summer, I like doing _____ activities like football and cycling.
A. indoor B. inside C. outside D. outdoor
16. You should _____ the cake in at least twenty minutes in the oven.
A. boil B. put C. fry D. bake
17. We _____ a picnic this weekend. Would you like to join, Tom?
A. have B. are having C. go D. are going
18. She is not sporty. _____ badminton.
A. She never play B. She never plays C. She plays never D. Never she play

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

19. The actress was so famous that we recognised her at the first look.
A. Popular B. beautiful C. rich D. friendly

20. I missed the bus this morning, so I decided to walk to school.

- A. Go by foot B. go by bus C. go on foot D. run

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

21. Look! His clothes are in a messy heap on the floor.

- A. Tidy B. untidy C. big D. terrible

22. You should be hard-working if you want to be success.

- A. Confident B. careful C. lazy D. nice

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

Rebecca Scott (23) _____ an apartment in a rich part of London. It's in a beautiful old building, but it's modern inside. She pays £800 a week to live in it. Her apartment is tiny! It is about four metres long and four metres wide. Just (24) _____ the door, there is a small entrance hall. The hall is about 1.5 metres x 1.5 metres. This room is also the kitchen. It has a sink, a cooker, a fridge and some cupboards on the wall. Opposite the cooker, there are some glass doors to the bathroom. This is a little (25) _____ than the hall. It has a toilet, a shower and a washbasin.

The hall/kitchen leads to a small room with a big window. This is a living room and a bedroom. In the day time, it has a sofa. At night, the sofa becomes a double bed. It fills the whole room. There isn't a table or (26) _____ chairs. There isn't enough space for them.

So why does Rebecca live in this expensive, tiny place? Just because her tiny apartment doesn't take long to clean.

23. A. have B. is having C. has D. are having
24. A. between B. behind C. below D. next
25. A. smallest B. big C. small D. smaller
26. A. much B. any C. some D. a

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

Janet is an athlete, and she wakes up at 4:30 am every weekday morning. She spends the first 30 minutes reading and then 15 minutes meditating. At 5:15 am Janet checks her email for only 30 minutes and then goes for her first run of the day. She runs for an hour and a half along the lake near her house and then, has breakfast. She usually finishes breakfast at around 8 am and leaves the house at 8:20 for her training. It starts at 9 am and lasts for 3 hours. She always eats a very big and healthy lunch. As soon as she finishes lunch, she has a nap for one hour. After her nap, she likes to go for a walk around the lake and look at nature. In the evening, during the week, she meets up with friends. Most of her friends are athletes too, so they have a lot to talk about. She typically goes to bed at 9 pm because she prefers to be awake in the morning than at night. She sometimes falls asleep listening to music, but she never watches the television or reads anything on her tablet. She always makes sure her alarm is set and is almost always asleep by 9:45 pm.

27. What time does she finish checking her emails?

- A. 5:30 am. B. 5:45 am. C. 6:00 am. D. 6:30 am.

28. How long does she run for in the morning?

- A. 45 minutes. B. 60 minutes. C. 90 minutes. D. 30 minutes.

29. The word "It" in the text means _____.

- A. Her breakfast B. her training C. her lunch D. her map

30. What is the last thing she does before going to sleep?

- A. She reads. B. She sets her alarm C. She checks the time. D. She checks her email.

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is CLOSEST in meaning to each of the following questions.

31. My class has 20 girls and only one boy.

- A. There are one boy and twenty girls in my class.
- B. There is one boy and twenty girls in my class.
- C. There are twenty girl and one boy in my class.
- D. There are one boy with twenty girls in my class.

32. Our friends live in this house.

- A. This is our friends house.
- B. This is our friend's house.
- C. This is our friends' house.
- D. This is our house's friends.

33. Football is his favourite sport.

- A. He like to play football very much.
- B. He likes play football very much.
- C. He likes to playing football very much.
- D. He likes playing football very much.

Choose the best option A, B, C or D to indicate the sentence that is made from the given cues.

34. Your/ new house/ near/ Truc Bach lake.

- A. Is your new house near Truc Bach lake?
- B. Does your new house near Truc Bach lake?
- C. Are your new house near Truc Bach lake?
- D. Do your new house near Truc Bach lake?

35. Linda/ tall/ long blonde hair

- A. Linda is tall and long blonde hair.
- B. Linda is tall and have long blonde hair.
- C. Linda is tall with long blonde hair.
- D. Linda has tall and long blonde hair.

36. Keiko/ Japanese/ but/ can/ write/ letter/ English

- A. Keiko is Japanese but she can write a letter in English.
- B. Keiko is Japanese but she can to write a letter in English.
- C. Keiko is Japanese but she can writing a letter in English.
- D. Keiko is Japanese but she can writes a letter in English.